Centennial United Methodist Church
Administrative Council Minutes for December 7, 2016

Present: Jeff Freel – Chair; Helen Freeman – Vice-Chair; Gary Forster – Pastor & Leadership Development & Nominations; Jennifer Fischer – Education; Brandi Jackson - Missions; Jonathan Freel – Worship; Allison Freel – Pastor Parish Relations; Gaylen Heaberlin – Finance & Financial Secretary; Missy Shaver – Communications & Memorials; Dean Fiene – Membership Secretary; Libby Hiatt – Lay Member to Annual Conference; Mike Ferguson – Member at Large; Mary Ferguson – Member at Large; Don Hiatt – Member at Large
Call to Order – The October meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 7:11 by Jeff. Gary led Devotions. The Minutes of the August meeting were approved. The Treasurer's Report was approved.
Old Business – No items.
New Business – No items.
Education – Future events: December 10 Live Nativity; Sunday School Christmas Program December 18. No Sunday School on December 25 and January 1.
Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism – 43 people attended the Cocoa & Canvas event. Future events: December 10 – Live Nativity. No fellowship time following church services on December 25.
Missions – The committee is working on this Sunday's Stay Warm program. 
Worship – Still fine-tuning the Communion service which now includes gluten-free bread. A suggestion was made to explore updating Christmas decoration for next year. 
Memorial – Checking on possible memorials to use for the automatic door.
Council on Ministries – Met on November 16 and will meet in next March.
Finance – All is quiet.
Financial Secretary – Report for the first eleven months was presented. Estimators are on a little behind the expected pace for giving however total giving is ahead of budgeted spending.
Trustees – Outdoor lights around the parking lot have been switched to LED bulbs. Work is continuing on the automatic door. Mark Olgren is no longer able to provide snow removal so trustee members are planning to do it. 
Membership – Total is 218 members after the death of Dick Tomlin.
Nominations – Committee is busy working on 2017 assignments.
Pastor Parish Relations – The committee has completed its budget. 
Communications – The committee met on October 26 and November 30. They have updated the brochure and completed merging the phone prayer chain into the email prayer announcements. 
UMW – Reported a successful Chili / Soup Bazaar on November 5, good attendance at their meetings, conducting a reading program, and delivered Christmas Love Boxes to 6 people. They plan to continue the UMW moments during church on a bi-monthly basis. UMW honored Marilyn Murphy for her mission work and gave generous donations to three mission institutions. Press-on calendars are available as gifts to the congregation.
UMYF – They are continuing the flamingo project and reported that Torie is no longer working with the group. 
Lay Leader – No report.
Lay Member to Annual Conference – No report. 
Members at Large – Nothing to report.
Pastor – Reported that he has been visiting recent church visitors and visiting and serving communion to those unable to attend church. 

Capital Growth Committee has been working since September 21 as a subcommittee of the Finance Committee. They will be mailing 160 letters to church members explaining their plans. 

The next meeting will be Wednesday, February 1st. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:25 by the Chair.

Respectfully submitted – Jeff Freel
